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MEMORANDUM

TO : THE DIRECTOR
Land Management Bureau

FROM . THE UNDERSECRETARY
Field Operations-Luzon, Visayas and Environment

SUBJECT REQUEST FOR THE LIFTING OF SUSPENSION OF LAND TITLING
IN TOURISM AREAS

DATE : MAY 16 2022

Forwarded herewith is the Memorandum dated 22 April 2022 of the Regional Executive
Director, DENR-MIMAROAPA Region, sent thru E-mail regarding the above-mentioned subject and
reiterating their previous request for the lifting of the suspension of land titling in Puerto Galera,
Oriental Mindoro.

May we refer the matter for your appropriate action in accordance with the existing laws, rules
and regulations. Kindly furnish this Office and the parties concerned of the action taken citing

document tracking no. OUFOE-2022-000439 for record and monitoring purposes.

For consideration.

ATTY. JUAN MIGUEL T. CUNA, CESO I

Encls.: as stated

cc: The Regional Executive Director
DENR-MIMAROPA Region
1515 L & S. Bldg., Roxas Blvd.
Ermita, Manila

Office of the OIC, Assistant Secretary
Field Operntions-Luzon and Visayas
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'‘APR 27 2022
MEMORANDUM

FOR - UNDERSECRETARY JUAN MIGUEL T. CUNA, CESO |
Undersecretary for Field Operations- Luzon, Visayas and Environment

THRU : DIRECTOR EMELYNE V. TALABIS
Land Management Bureau
FROM : THE REGIONAL EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR
SUBJECT : REQUEST FOR THE LIFTING OF SUSPENSION OF LAND TITLING

IN TOURISM AREAS [P-2022-79338]

Respectfully referred is the Memorandum dated February 9, 2022, of PENRO Oriental
Mindoro forwarding the Memorandum dated February 7, 2020 of CENRO Socorro, Oriental
Mindoro requesting for the lifting of the suspension of land titling in Puerto Galera to facilitate
the processing of Public Land Applications (PLAs) that have been pending in their office.

Please be informed that the suspension was based only on the issuance of Memorandum
dated December 18, 2018 signed by Atty. Juan Miguel Cuna, Undersecretary for Field
Operations pursuant to the instruction of the Secretary to suspend all activities related to land
titling in Tourism areas.

Please be informed further that there was no request nor reason, or any event that prompted
an appeal for the suspension for titling in said municipalities. Just recently, the said
processing of land titling in tourism areas in the municipalities El Nido and Coron was lifted
by virtue of the Memorandum dated March 09, 2022 of the Acting Secretary, Jim O.
Sampuina.

Puerto Galera in Oriental Mindoro being one of the prime eco-tourism destinations in

MIMAROPA was included in the suspension along with El Nido and Coron in the Province of
Palawan.

In this regard, may we respectfully reiterate our previous request thru Memorandum dated
March 31, 2021 (copy attached) for the lifting of the suspension of land titling in Puerto Galera,
Oriental Mindoro.

iognal Executive Director”’

VICENTE B. TUDDAO, JR., Ph.D., CESO IV
Copy furnished:

The PENR Officer

Oriental Mindoro

LPDD/PDS/SEL/03-17-2022

1515 L & S Bldg., Roxas Boulevard, Ermita, Manila 1000
DENR VOIP {632) 7553300/7553330 loc. 2700/2701
Direct Line: (632) 4050157; Facsimile: (632) 4050046

Email: denr rdmimaropa@gmail.com
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